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Library & Information Competency Committee Meeting

February 27, 2014
MINUTES
Members Present: Susie Chin (Joint Faculty), Ani Gemalmazyan (ASGCC), Nancy Getty (Joint Faculty), Brenda Jones (Administration Designee/Chair), Caroline Kaba (Guild), Francien Rohrbacher (Joint Faculty), Natalie Sarukhanian (ASGCC), Debra Thompson (Joint Faculty)
Members Absent: Angela Morales (Joint Faculty), Reina Prado (Senate), Janette Soghomonian (CSEA)

Quorum: 8 of 11 voting members present

Call to Order and Introductions:

The meeting was called to order at 12:35 p.m.
Approval of Minutes:

It was MSC (Rohrbacher, Getty), with one abstention, to approve the minutes of the October 24, 2013 meeting.
Old Business:
1. Title V Grant – Update
Nancy reported that a Title V Grant was submitted and approved during Winter 2014. The grant provides for the hiring of library consultant, Will Baty, to re-vision the existing library space with the goal of creating a learning commons, which would include space for student collaboration. Caroline asked how the L&ICC might be involved and Nancy indicated that focus groups will be part of Will’s process. 
2. Follow-Up on 10/24/13 Agenda Items (this item was added to the agenda)

Debra asked about the results of the faculty survey conducted by Mary Ann Laun in Fall 2013; Brenda said she will bring information about the survey to the March meeting. Ani inquired as to how the new study room checkout system is working; the librarians reported that it requires less intervention on the part of staff and there have been fewer disputes over the rooms. Brenda was asked to confirm that study room reservations are for 2 hours.
New Business:
  
Spring 2014 Student Survey of Library Services
Brenda reported that the Student Survey of Library Services wasn’t done in 2013. She will contact Edward Karpp to request that the survey be done this spring. Debra commented that the sample seems small; Brenda agreed to ask Ed about the sample size. 
Informational Items:

1. Library Administrator Status Report/Staffing Report
Brenda reported that Dr. Viar has consulted with Division Chairs regarding the proposed Dean position. He will be revising the job description and sending it to the campus for further review. The original plan was for the Dean to be hired by July 1, 2013. Brenda also reported that librarian Shelley Aronoff was reassigned to the Social Science Division beginning Spring 2014. A replacement librarian to fill her position (Collection Development Librarian) was requested via Program Review, but won’t be funded. Backfill for the position is being requested.
2. Weeding Project Report

During Winter 2014 a project to weed the reference collection was begun. The project was on hold starting Spring 2014, awaiting a decision on funding. Brenda reported that Dr. Perez indicated just prior to today’s meeting that funding was available to continue the project. Quite a lot of weeding was accomplished during winter and the Technical Services department is working on processing all of the items.
3. Report on Program Review and Resource Requests

Brenda reported that she completed the Library Services Program Review report on 2/13/14. Mary Ann Laun was to have written the report in Fall 2013, but didn’t get to it. Resource requests included 2 SSHAC requests for librarians (one replacement, one new), 3 CHAC requests to fill vacant positions, promotion of a staff member, a staff reorganization, additional student worker hours, new computers for students and staff, and replacement chairs for student use.
4. Credit Instruction Report

Susie reported that both standalone sections of Library 190 (1st 8 week sections) were cancelled, as well as Library 191 (semester-length section) due to low enrollment. In the 2nd 8 weeks, 3 sections of Library 190 will be offered; 2 of the sections are paired (one with ESL, one with English) and the other is a standalone. Susie thinks the fact that the courses don’t meet breadth or IGETC requirements may contribute to them not filling. 

5. Spring 2014 Meeting Dates (3/27, 4/24, 5/22)
Brenda reminded the group of the remaining Spring semester meeting dates.
Meeting adjourned at 1:30 p.m.
Minutes recorded by Brenda Jones

